Town of Columbine Valley

Spring 2010

www.columbinevalley.org

GREETINGS FROM THE TOWN'S BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

As you know, Columbine Valley had a Board election culminating on April 6th with a new Mayor and three Trustees being elected:

Mayor

Gale Christy

Trustee

John Fischer Dave Cope

Trustee Trustee

Richard Champion

Already on the Board of Trustees are Jim Newland and Don Slack. There was one vacancy to fill and that position was filled by Jeff May.

Trustee responsibilities as accepted at the April 20th meeting are:

Mayor Pro Tem John Fischer

Building

Jeff May

Finance

Dave Cope

Public Works

Jim Newland Don Slack

Planning & Zoning Special Affairs

Richard Champion

Public Safety

John Fischer

Retiring from the Board are Mayor Jim McShane, Mayor Pro Tem & Public Safety Mason Howard, and Trustee Pete Grimm. These men have served the Town loyally, honestly, professionally and with pride for a combination of 30 years. The Town owes these men a great debt of gratitude and they will be sorely missed.

The "old" Board leaves the Town of Columbine Valley in a very positive financial position and with few problems to solve. Thank you very much. For your information, the Board meets on the third Tuesday of the month at the Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. We welcome our citizens to join us for these meetings and for those of us who are newly elected, we thank the electorate for your support and pledge to do our best to serve you in the years ahead. ~Gale Christy, Mayor

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS, ADDITIONS, DELETIONS

ADDITIONS:

Sands, Mike and Kathy

56 Brookhaven Lane

303-794-4267

Clements, Stephen

6 Village Court

720-935-2454

Veldkamp, Ben and Martha

81 Brookhaven Drive

303-973-3053

Sands, Mike & Kathy 56 Brookhaven Lane

303-794-4267

Cannon, Bryan and Dawn

15 Niblick Lane

Wilson, Bob and Becky

3 Winged Foot Way

303-798-8030

DELETIONS:

Spratlen, David and Linda

43 Fairway Lane

Lucht, Steve and Linda

23 Brookhaven Trail

CORRECTIONS:

Lewis, Austin & Lisa

303-433-4694

Bedell, Paul and Dana

720-328-2944



TOWN OF COLUMBINE VALLEY 2 Middlefield Road Columbine Valley, CO 80123 PRSRT STD US POSTAGE PAID LITTLETON, CO PERMIT NO. 549

SPRING CLEAN-UP

The Town is having dumpsters brought in for the spring clean-up at noon on Thursday, May 20th & picked up at noon on May 22nd. THEY WILL BE IN THE TOWN HALL PARKING LOT IN THE SAME FASHION THEY WERE LAST FALL. Please do not put electronics, refrigerators, or other major appliances in or around the dumpsters; the Town has a recycler who will take away these type of items & most things you no longer need. Please call the Town office to ensure the items you have are eligible for this program.



As always, no hazardous materials. The following are a few tips on these types of waste:

- Keep products in their original containers. It is very dangerous to put products in food & beverage containers. Children could think that something in a familiar bottle is good to drink.
- NEVER put aerosol cans into the trash unless they are completely empty. While outdoors or in a well ventilated area, spray the entire contents into a large cardboard box or on a large, flat cardboard surface. Let the cardboard dry & then put it along with the aerosol can in the trash.
- Read all labels FIRST. The label tells you how to use, store & dispose of the product safely & effectively.
- Avoid products labeled "Danger" or "Poison". Products labeled "Warning" or "Caution" are less hazardous.
- Buy only the amount you need. You will save money & minimize the risk of accidental poisoning. You
 will also reduce the amount of your household hazardous waste.
- To dispose of small amounts of paint, pour kitty litter, sand or dirt into the can of paint. Stir with a stick & let it dry. After the paint dries to a solid, put the can in the trash with the lid off. Put dried brushes & rollers in the trash too.
- Motor oil, automotive & rechargeable batteries can often times be recycled at local businesses. Check with
 the business where you bought the product, or other retailers with similar products, to see if they will take
 the waste or recommend a local recycling center.

For more information, contact:

- Tri-County Health Department Household Chemical Information Hotline at 303-846-6249.
- Colorado Department of Public Health & Environment. Hazardous Materials Assistance Line 303-692-3320.
- Colorado Recycles at <u>www.colorado-recycles.org</u>
- Earth 911: 1-800-CLEANUP (1-800-253-2687) or <u>www.1800cleanup.com</u>